Cumbria Local Authorities Strategic Board

(CLASB)

Notes of the Meeting held on Friday 27 February 2009 at 10.00am
Frenchfield Sports Pavilion, Penrith
Present:
Councillor John Mallinson (Chair)(sub)Carlisle City Council

Maggie Mooney
Carlisle City Council 


Councillor Tim Heslop (sub)
Allerdale Borough Council

Harry Dyke
Allerdale Borough Council


Councillor Ken Williams (sub)
Barrow Borough Council

Tom Campbell
Barrow Borough Council

Councillor Elaine Woodburn
Copeland Borough Council


Fergus McMorrow (sub)
Copeland Borough Council


Councillor Stewart Young
Cumbria County Council


Jill Stannard (sub)

Cumbria County Council

Councillor Colin Nineham
Eden District Council

Kevin Douglas
Eden District Council

Councillor Brendan Jameson
South Lakeland District Council


Peter Ridgway
South Lakeland District Council


Councillor Jocelyn Holland 
Cumbria Association of Local Councils


Guy Richardson
Cumbria Association of Local Councils


Bill Jefferson
Lake District National Park

Richard Leafe
Lake District National Park

Also Present:

M Hyatt

Cumbria County Council


Richard Greenwood
Cumbria Vision

Roger Liddle
Cumbria Vision


Dave Harrison
NWDA


S Kemp
Cumbria County Council


Paul Fleming
AMEC


David Willetts
Cumbria Police


Andrew Moss
Cumbria County Council

Julia Burrell (minutes)
Eden District Council
	Clasb/
51/2/09
	Apologies for Absence
Apologies for absence were received from Cllr M Mitchelson Carlisle City Council, Cllr J Milburn, Allerdale Borough Council, Cllr J Richardson, Barrow Borough Council, L Murphy, Copeland Borough Council and P Stybelski, Cumbria County Council 

	ACTION

	Clasb/

 52/2/09
	Declarations of Interest

None

	

	Clasb/

 53/2/09
	Minutes

The minutes of the meeting held on 9 January 2009 were agreed as a correct record of proceedings.
Matters Arising:

Councillor Mallinson updated the Meeting on the Joint Scrutiny arrangements and explained that the Joint Scrutiny Manager post would be advertised very shortly. 

	

	Clasb/

 54/2/09
	Nomination of Land adjacent to the Sellafield Site for new Nuclear Build

The Meeting received a presentation from P Fleming (AMEC) and S Kemp (Cumbria County Council) on the nuclear power station site nominations.  Members were informed that 3 sites within the Sellafield area had been nominated.  Mr Fleming went on to explain the processes, timescales and issues involved, including the political process, key milestones, sighting assessments and grid transmission issues and answered members questions concerning the nominations.  
Mr Fleming was thanked for his presentation.


	

	Clasb/

 55/2/09
	“Managing Radioactive Waste Safely”
G Richardson (CALC) expressed concern over the consultation process, he suggested that parish councils in west Cumbria wanted to form an independent voice and were looking to CALC to provide this.  He also expressed concern that all key players and partners should be involved.
Members discussed these views and were informed by Cllr Woodburn that the partnership had been expanded to include Allerdale, that positive talks had been held with the county and that adjoining districts were to be invited onto the partnership.  She emphasised that it was a continuing process and that CALC was best placed to ‘keep the seat warm’ for involvement from the parishes. 
	

	Clasb/    56/2/09
	Presentation on the Neighbourhood Management principles for Cumbria

The meeting received a presentation and report from D Willetts (Cumbria Police) setting out draft proposals for Locality Working principles for service providers.  He explained that these proposals had been suggested as a result of a review of policing in Cumbria and a desire to move neighbourhood policing into neighbourhood management. Mr Willets had also been invited to sit on CIEP, which was deemed the most appropriate forum for further discussion, with a possible annual report to CLASB.
The report was noted


	

	Clasb/

 57/2/09
	Recession Planning
This item was postponed until the next meeting.


	

	Clasb/

 58/2/09
	Decriminalised Parking Enforcement
The meeting received a report from Andrew Moss (Cumbria County Council) informing Members on progress towards the introduction of updated parking agency agreements for the provision of parking enforcement services.  He explained that the next step was to finalise details of an improved basis for financial support and that draft agreements and financial details would be circulated within the next week.
It was AGREED that Andrew Moss would circulate the report and that this would be added to the agenda for the next Chief Execs meeting on 27 March 09.
	Andrew Moss/CCC


	Clasb/

 59/2/09


	Economic Development and Planning
The Issues Facing Cumbria

The Meeting received a report from Cumbria Vision outlining the economic development and planning issues facing Cumbria. 
The report was noted


	

	Clasb/

  60/2/09
	Cumbria Vision/NWDA Discussion
Following members concerns about NWDA role in Cumbria, Dave Harrison (NWDA) explained that Cumbria was in a better place than the rest of the northwest.  He reassured members that the NWDA wanted to work with all present to set priorities for Cumbria.  He also suggested that if the NWDA were to delegate funding, then Cumbria would be worse off, as at present the county gets a far greater proportion of NWDA funding than other areas in the region.  
	

	Clasb/

  61/2/09
	Items for Next Meeting

The following items were confirmed for future meetings:

8 May 2009

a.  Audit Commission CAA Presentation – (D Hoole)

b.  Recession Planning – (M Mooney, Carlisle City Council)

c.  The function of Clasb/ forum for working towards consensus – (Cllr S Young CCC)

d.  Calendar of Meetings 09/10
	MM -CCC

SY - CCC

	Clasb/

  62/2/09
	Date of Next Meeting

The next meeting would be held at 12:30pm on Friday 8 May 2009.


	


The meeting closed at 12.26pm
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